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SELECTMEN MINUTES
APRIL 24, 2017
Beverly Harris called the meeting to order at 6:30 P.M.
PRESENT: Selectmen Beverly Harris and Gina Paight.  Also present was Marge Shepardson and Bob Hayden.
Bob Hayden and Marge Shepardson met with the Selectmen in regard to the power supply contract from the hydro dam in Town.  Mr. Hayden explained the process and there was discussion about the terms of the contract.  Terms would be a two year contract with 30 days notice to cancel by either party.  The Town would be “net metering” resulting in a cost of $0.08 cents per kilowatt on the energy portion of the Eversource bill.  The current rate through Eversource is $0.1117 cents per kilowatt.  In this instance, the town would receive a check for the difference.  Mr. Hayden provided a check for the first quarter in the amount of approximately $1500 as the owner of the hydro dam had wanted the town to take advantage of the power produced beginning in January.  Beverly Harris explained that the full Board of Selectmen will go over the contract and get back to Mr. Hayden next week.
Brian Tarr joined the meeting at 6:45 pm.

There was discussion about potential grants from Eversource for replacing street lights with LED bulbs.  It was recommended that we contact our representative from Eversource now, as the grants are awarded in December.  Other towns have experienced a three year payback.

Marge Shepardson and Bob Hayden left the meeting at 6:50 pm and Dick Emberley joined the meeting.
Dick Emberley and Brian Tarr discussed estimates for the paving on the Cottage Street project.  Pipe and valve estimates should be available on Wednesday.  The project is scheduled for May/June of this year.  They are investigating temporary water service options at this time.  The option of property owners to have new piping installed from the street to the house, at cost, was discussed.  During construction, the road would be potentially  blocked from traffic during the day but open in evenings.  Notice would be given to property owners in advance.
Mr. Emberly updated the Selectmen on the status of the asset management grant.  He is still waiting for the State to give the official go-ahead to begin the work.  There was a discussion about the repiping at the Fitch Court well house and the work completed at well #1.  The truck for the water dept. was discussed as well.
Brian Tarr and Dick Emberley left at 7:45 pm.

At 7:00 pm the property owner of Map 03 Lot 092-32 met with Selectmen regarding the payment plan for taxes owed.  The property owner left at 8:00 pm.

Mrs. Paight moved to approve the signing of the deed waivers for tax payers in arrears.  Seconded by Mrs. Harris.  Vote was unanimous.  Mrs. Paight moved to approve the accounts payable manifest in the amount of $5348.73 and the payroll manifest in the amount of $1282.77.  Seconded by Mrs. Harris.  Vote was unanimous.  Selectmen reviewed the General Ledger Posting Register for 4/18/17.

Mrs. Harris explained a grant through SW Regional Planning for updating our Emergency Management Operations Plan.  The cost would be $2600 for an update or $6000 for a rewrite into the new format.  Selectmen will need to look for funding.

Selectmen reviewed the first quarter accounting activity.

Gina Paight moved to adjourn at 8:20 P.M.  Seconded by Beverly Harris.  Vote was unanimous.

Submitted by,

Gina Paight
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